Public Works Department

Omaha/Douglas Civic Center
1819 Farnam Street, Suite 601
Omaha, Nebraska 68183-0601

(402) 444-5220
Telefax (402) 444-5248

Robert G. Stubbe, P.E.
City of Omaha Public Works Director
Jean Stothert, Mayor

Dear Business Owners, Tenants and Residents:

The City of Omaha awarded a contract to reconstruct the 42" Street C & D St. Bridges. The project will
consist of removing and constructing the 42" Street Bridge, constructing new storm, concrete pavement,
driveways and sidewalks.

Hawkins Construction, along with its subcontractors shall perform the work. The City of Omaha selected
Alfred Benesch & Company to be the onsite representative for this project. The following is the anticipated
construction schedule which may vary due to weather or other unforeseen issues:

Close 42" Street Bridge: October 17, 2022
(Bridge Removal, Excavation & Wall Construction)

Begin Bridge Construction January 2023
Begin Concrete Pavement Construction: Aug/Sept 2023

(D St. intersection, 42™ St & I-80 off ramp intersection)
Project Completion Nov. / Dec. 2023

42™ Street will be closed from the north side of “D” Street to the east bound 1-80 off ramp for the duration of
the project. During the construction of the “D” Street and the 42™ St & 1-80 off ramp intersections lane
restrictions will be necessary to maintain access to businesses and residents. Below are the designated
pedestrian and vehicle detours during construction. The multiuse trail will remain open except for periodic
closures when work is directly affecting the trail.
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Thank you in advance for your cooperation during Project Contact Information
construction. Alex Barahona (Benesch)  (402) 590-8247
. abarahona@benesch.com

Sincerely,

Tim O’Bryan (Benesch) (402) 616-6837
City of Omaha tobryan@benesch.com
Public Works Department Everett Owen (City) (402) 686-9555




